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MOTION 
 
T h e Commit tee on Educationa l Policie s and Plan nin g (CEPP) and the Institu t i o n a l Plannin g and 
Polic y Committe e (IPPC) moves that the facul t y r ecom me n d to the admi n i s t r at i o n that Skidmor e 
termin a t e its Master of Arts in Liberal Studie s Progr a m (MALS) progra m; and that the proces s of 
termi n a t i o n exten d for a reaso n a bl e perio d of trans i t i o n to allow curre n t l y enrol l e d stude n t s to 
compl e t e their degre e requi r e me n t s. 
   
 
RATIONALE 
T h e MALS progra m has been the subjec t of st udy for several years. The program conduc t e d a 
self-study in 2012 and in the same  year an External Review wa s conducted. At the beginning of 
2014 and as a response, in part, to the 2012 Exte rnal Review Team Report that acknowl e d g e s 
that “Skidmo r e ’ s MALS program is at a crossro a d s due to signif i c a n t instit u t i o n a l and progra m 
chang e s …, especi a l l y given recent  admi ni s t r a t i ve chang e s, turn-over, reorga n i z a t i o n, and 
central i z a t i o n, as well as a  signific a n t decl in e in the applic a n t pool,” CEPP chartere d a 
subcom mi t t e e to examin e the progra m. Desi gnate d the Committee on Education a l Policy and 
Plannin g Subcom mi t t e e on Skidmor e  College Mast er of Arts in Liberal Studies (CSMP), its 
�general missi o n was to “ make recommendations to CEPP regarding the future direction of 
MALS programming.”  
 
CEPP receive d a report from CSMP in Januar y  of 2015. Since then, the committ e e has had the 
chance to closely examine and deliber a t e upon th e report ’ s result s and recomm e n d a t i o n s. It has 
also shared and discuss e d the re port with the Dean of Special Progra ms, Paul Calhoun, and with 
the me mbe r s h i p of the colle g e’ s Inst itut i o n a l Planning and Policy Committee.  
 
CEPP unanimou s l y conclud e s that, as a matter of educat i o n a l and in stit ut i o n a l polic y, the 
continu a t i o n of the MALS program is not in th e College’s best long-term interes t s. Closing 
MALS, while painful and difficu l t, is appropr i a te and responsible. CEPP does advise, however, 
that the College consid e r the ro le of gradua t e studie s in its future strategic planning.    
 
 


